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Committee Meeting minutes
Date: 21st February 2017

Time: 19.15

Venue: Barr Beacon School Leisure Centre




1.
Attendance at meeting

Present: Rosa Teagle, Andy Teagle, Heather Stokes, Christine Bertram, Duncan Hough, Lawrence Green, Dave Hulston, Mark Deakin, Sarah Taylor

In attendance: Helen Barklam (Regional Manager), Peter Pain (National Delivery Manager)

Apologies: Helen Seabourne

Documents circulated ahead of meeting:

· Finance Report

· Regional Manager's Report

· Skills School Report

2.
Minutes etc.

The minutes form the last meeting and the AGM were approved.  LG apologised for the delay in circulating these and confirmed that the minutes for the meeting would be circulated during the week of the meeting.

Following on from the discussion at the November meeting, Dave Hulston confirmed that his club (Halesowen Tri) is intending to add a children's triathlon race to its adult race on 30th July.  This will have a tarmac bike course within a school site.  It was noted that this would not be included in the 2017 series (due to the policy of not including events in their first year) but that it would be a very welcome addition to the 2018 series.  During the discussion that followed, RT mentioned that the 2017 junior series includes an event in the East Midlands as a result of the revival of the EM vs WM competition and that the IRCs will be changing to a relay format in 2018.

The meeting noted that a number of decisions had been made by the Committee by email since the last meeting:

· Not to allocate specific funds to a proposal by the Herefordshire & Worcestershire County Sports Partnership for bursaries in their area, on the basis of not favouring one part of the WM Region over other parts.

· Not to offer a subsidy for a children's triathlon race that had been proposed for Ragley Hall, there being various reasons including that it was a commercial race organiser and that there was no demonstrable legacy element (in the event the proposal was withdrawn in any case).

· To offer two L1 coach education bursaries of £150 to support Warley Wasps, on the basis that this was a new club which had a demonstrated need and was worthy of this support (Heather Stokes did not initiate or participate in this discussion/decision due to her personal interest in the matter).

3.
Regional Manager's Report

HB's written report was well received.

HB confirmed that it was expected that two new open water swimming venues were expected to open this year in Birmingham following the updating of local by-laws.  PP noted the general trend towards better cooperation from the owners of open water locations.

HB enquired whether the Committee would be prepared to fund activities that she could organise at two events in Birmingham: the Lord Mayor's show in Cannon Hill Park (aimed at adults and children) and an event in Victoria Square aimed at the business community.  These events were not suitable for central funding due to Sport England's new criteria.  It was noted that the Lord Mayor's show might be suitable for the Triathlon Trust (which promotes triathlon-based activity for children and has an established model for activities that are suitable for this type of event) but the cost of that would be £1,500.  Concerns on the children's aspect were raised over whether there would be a sufficient exit route into suitable clubs (due to lack of provision at BRAT and the clash for other clubs with the major event in Leeds on 12th June).  There were also concerns about funding an event in one part of the Region potentially at the expense of other expenditure that could be more available more widely.  However, the Committee agreed that HB should work up a proposal that could be considered by the Committee.

4.
TE Report

ST said that there was little to report from the recent Council meeting.  As there were so any new Council members this year their first full meeting was held as a joint event with the TEMB.

In particular, ST gave an update on the TE awards process.  There is a focus group working on this (chaired by Richard Fuller, a Council and TEMB member).  PP mentioned that he was also a member of the focus group due his role in managing the Regional Managers.  Priorities are to publicise the awards better (hopefully with the help of a partner), and make them more approachable.  There is a possibility that the awards will only be every other year in future.

The next Council meeting will be in early May.

5.
Skills School

Skills School days had so far been centred in the SW part of the Region and there was concern that this was not serving the entire Region as had been originally envisaged.  In particular, the venue in the Wyre Forest was thought to be particularly inaccessible from other parts of the Region.

The reasons for this were set out in the report from the WM Lead Coach (based on the experience in other Regions) but were not felt to be strong enough to avoid the need to use a variety of locations within the Region.  It was noted that the proposal to have half of the sessions in the wider Region incorporated a club-based delivery model.  Concerns were also expressed about this on the basis that sessions should be open to all rather than exclusively to members of a single club.  RT also queried how the age range covered by Skills School had changed without information on that coming through to Regional Committees.  PP said that he would speak to Matt Divall (TE Pathway Manager) about these concerns prior to the next Skill School Lead Coach meeting the following week.

Very positive feedback was given on how Alex Sobolewski, the WM Lead Coach, conducted Skills Scholl sessions.

RT expressed concern over Skills School funding once the initial finance (a combination of Sport England money and contributions from Regional Committees) ran out and in particular that the Regional Committee may be responsible for ongoing cost in the West Midlands.  The timing was discussed on the basis that the initial funding for the Skills School project to which the Committee had contributed runs for 2 years although it was not know exactly when the end of the two years would be [confirmed after the meeting as August 2017, the two years being inclusive of the period during which Skills School was in development].  LG confirmed his understanding that no further cost beyond the £4,000 contribution would fall to be paid out of Committee funds in the absence of further agreement.  While there was some uncertainty about future Skills School funding, PP confirmed that the intention was that each Skills School should become self-funding.

6.
Regional Academy

Steve Lloyd (Head Coach) was currently at a warm weather training camp in Portugal with Academy members and had confirmed that he would provide a written report to the Committee when he returned.  AT was able to give the Committee a limited update in the meantime.  There have been a number of additions to the Academy, with some of the previous members no longer participating.  The Academy members in Portugal had participated in the Portuguese Duathlon Championships and had achieved a number of podium finishes.

7.
Finance
It was reported that sign up for the last two L2 courses had been slightly lower than anticipated and that venue costs had increased.  The result was that the expected surplus from Coach Education Courses in the current financial year had reduced to £2,000 (down from £5,000 as reported at the previous meeting).

Although there was a surplus of funds to be carried forward over and above the amounts ring-fenced for bursaries etc., RT suggested that no decisions be taken at this point on what those funds would be used for until there was more clarity on the future funding position of Skills School and the Committee agreed with that approach.

AT mentioned that some of the coach education bursaries that had previously been applied for would soon be dropping of the list when they remained unclaimed at the end of the time during which a payment request could be made.  This would free up money within the ring-fenced funds (which total £25,000) for new bursaries.  It was also confirmed that in some of the other categories where monies had been set aside there had been some rebalancing where money unspent in one category was reallocated to another category where expenditure had been more than originally anticipated (e.g. officials).  The Committee confirmed that it was happy with that approach.  The Committee also approved the suggestion that the spreadsheets forming the finance report should be rationalised, with some of the older elements of the report being consolidated.

8.
Any other business

ST raised a query about updating the WM pages on the website.  CB confirmed that she had now inputted the information that she had available.  In particular, a number of Committee members had not responded to her request for information for their profiles.  CB said that she would confirm by email within a week which of these were outstanding.  LG said that he thought that some of the minutes from previous meetings were missing from the website and undertook to review that.

PP mentioned that the Youth Hostel Association was now a partner of the organisation and that one of the benefits of that was free use of rooms, which might be useful for events such as the WM awards presentations.

Open water safety qualifications were discussed.  The current situation was that there was uncertainty about which body would be providing the suitable qualification in future and it was decided that no new ERAS courses would be organised until that was resolved.

The timing of the next RTO course was discussed.  The course is currently being revamped so no course could be put on at the moment.  However, this was not a problem because the candidates who would be going forward for that in the WM had not yet do their shadows to complete their LTO qualification – by the time they had done those the new RTO course would be available to be put on in the WM.  Helen Seabourne and ST have been discussing the possibility of having an officials open day.

RT gave some feedback on the new online officials system and Duncan Hough confirmed how the system was intended to operate.

There was a query about motorcycle officials.  ST explained how the bursary system for 'motos' worked.  Dave Hulston said that he would forward details of some suitable candidates to ST.

9.
Next meeting

Heather Stokes confirmed that the facility used for open water swimming at Netherton would be available from the beginning of May and it was decided to hold the next meeting there on Monday 8th May at 7.15 pm.
10.
Closure

There being no further business the meeting was closed.

ACTION POINTS FROM THE MEETING

· [to be inserted]

· [After the meeting ST was asked to raise the issue about future Skills School funding at the May Council meeting]




